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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours,  

Work to upgrade 2 pedestrian gates, 1 vehicle gate and provide electronic access at Panania 
Public School is scheduled from Monday 23 September to Sunday 3 November 2024.  

The upgrades, which will be carried out in 2 stages, are expected to be completed by Monday 
4 November (Term 4, Week 4). 

Work dates and school access 

Lawler Street 

Lawler Street pedestrian and vehicle gate upgrades will take place from Monday 23 
September (Term 3, Week 10) and finish by Sunday 13 October (school holidays).  
 
Please enter the school via the pedestrian gates located on Lambeth Street or Picnic Point 
Road. Vehicle entry/exit and staff parking will be available via the Picnic Point Road vehicle 
gate.  
 
The gates will reopen on Monday 14 October.  
 

Lambeth Street 

Lambeth Street pedestrian gate upgrades will take place from Monday 14 October (Term 4, 
Week 1) and be finished by Sunday 3 November.  

A second pedestrian gate, located at the northern end of Lambeth Street, is not being 
replaced and will remain accessible throughout scheduled work.  

Students and visitors can also access the school new, reopened gates on Lawler Street.  
 
The upgraded Lambeth Street gate will reopen on Monday 4 November. 

Construction details 

Construction work will take place from 7 am to 6 pm, Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on 
Saturdays. Temporary fencing and signage will be in place around the work areas.  
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There may be some noise caused by using a small excavator, which is required to dig trenches 
to install underground electrical cables.  
 
For more information on how construction impacts will be managed, please 
scan the QR code or visit the School Infrastructure website: Managing 
construction impacts in your community  
 

Out of school hours care and vacation care access 

The above access arrangements also apply to students, parents, carers and 
out of school hours care staff while work is taking place during both the school term and 
school holidays.  

If you have any questions about this work, please contact School Infrastructure via email on 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or phone 1300 482 651.  

We will keep the community updated with any changes to work dates or access 
arrangements.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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